
Telephone Conversation Record 

Person Called: 	 Clinton J. Gregg 

Telephone Nos.: 	 816-769-4382 (cell) 
816-767-3745 (office) 

E-mail: 	 Clinton.Gregg@aptuit.com 

Licensee: . 	 Aptuit, LLC 
10245 Hickman Mills drive 
Kansas City, Missouri 64134-0708 

License 1\10: 	 24-15595-01 

Docket No.: 	 030-09415 

Mail Control No.: 	 579062 

Callers: 	 Michael LaFranzo, Senior Health Physicist ~~~4- to/:lo/ ~1-
NRC Region III, Division of Nuclear Materials Safety (DNMS) 
Materials Control, ISFSI, and Decommissioning Branch (MCID) 

Lionel Rodriguez, Reactor Inspector (Decommissioning) 
NRC Region III, DNMS, MCID 

Date of Call: 	 October 29, 2012 

SUB,JECT: 	 CALL BETWEEN NRC AND LICENSEE ON STATUS OF APTUIT 
LICENSE AND DECOMMISSIONING PLAN REVIEW (MAIL CONTROL 
NO. 579062) 

The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) Region III discussed the Aptuit, LLC Scientific 
Operations (Mail Control No. 579062) (licensee) Decommissioning Plan (DP) received by letter 
dated August 30,2012 (ML 12248A095). The NRC informed the licensee that the review team 
was nearing completion of the DP acceptance review and that no outstanding issues had been 
identified to date that would cause it to be unacceptable for full technical review. 

In addition, the NRC asked that the licensee submit a license amendment request with the 
following: 

• 	 Confirmation that principal activities have been ceased at the site; 
• 	 A commitment to limit actions involving radioactive material to those related to 


decommissioning; and 

• 	 A commitment to continue to control entry to restricted areas until they are suitable for 

release in accordance with NRC requirements. 

The NRC indicated that the license amendment request should be submitted within a short 
timeframe to expedite the review process for the DP. The NRC stated that initiation of the 
detailed technical review of the DP, if accepted, would be communicated in the cover letter 
containing a license amendment issuing the changes described above. The licensee was 
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notified that the NRC would submit requests for additional information, if applicable, associated 
with the full technical review on or about January of 2013. 

The NRC also stated that, if the DP is found acceptable for full technical review, the licensee 
would be billed at full cost for the technical review of the DP as described in 10 CFR 170.31, 
"Schedule of Materials Fees", under table item 14.A. which states in part that byproduct material 
licenses and other approvals authorizing decommissioning, decontamination, reclamation, or 
site restoration activities under part 30 are full cost fee recoverable. 

End of conversation Record. No further discussion. 


